Date:

October 17, 2011

To:

g2p/GEp Experimental Readiness Review Committee

S. Chandra (Mechanical), C. Cuevas (Electronics), C. Hightower (Electrical), D. Kashy (Magnets), D. Kausch (Fire Safety), B. Manzlak (General Safety), P. Mutton (FSAD), V. Vylet (Radiation – Control and Hall Impact).

Augmented members:  H. Areti (Beam Transport and Monitoring), R. Carlini (Exp. Setup, Backgrounds and Procedures) and, X. Wei (Polarized Target)

From:

Javier Gomez

Subject:
  
Safety Assessment and Readiness Review of the g2p/GEp experiments in Hall A. 


Thank you for agreeing to help with the review of the g2p/GEp experiments in Hall A. This review is a part of the standard ongoing process for evaluating the safety of the experiments that are carried out in the Physics Division at Jefferson Lab.  However, the g2p/GEp experiments use equipment that is completely new to the Hall standard equipment, hence the need for an in-depth examination of the Hall experimental readiness as called for by the Experimental Review Process.   We will begin the review process with a formal presentation by personnel involved with the experiment on October 24, 2011 in Room F113 at 1:00pm.  The presentation will cover the designs and procedures to be used in mounting and running the experiment.  Before the experiment is approved for running you will need to arrange for a time to do a hall inspection of the aspect of the experiment that you have been assigned and report on your finding(s). Unfortunately, due to delays with some parts and recent problems with the polarized target, the hall inspection will have to be delayed to a later time. You will be notified when the experiment is ready for inspection. If you will like to visit the experiment before then (e.g. to see how the experiment looks like), please contact JP. Chen, C. Hightower, B. Manzlak or B. Michaels to arrange a visit.


Please use the web link https://hallaweb.jlab.org/wiki/index.php/G2p_safety_102411 to access the review material and agenda. Your final assessment should focus on one basic question: Is the experiment ready to safely run?


You should:

· Examine all safety issues associated with the new experimental equipment.

· Discuss (if necessary) any questions you may have about the experimental equipment and/or procedures with the responsible collaboration member (see Jian-Ping Chen if you have any doubts about the best person with whom to talk).

· Inspect the experimental setup with either B. Manzlak or C. Hightower and then, 

· Provide a written report that consists of:



1. Any issues that could affect the safe operation of the experiment, 



2. A list of any concerns that should be considered by the experimenters for implementation as time and resources permit.

If you have neither issues nor concerns, a simple one-sentence report is sufficient saying that you have completed your review and found no problems.  If necessary we will arrange to have a second committee meeting to address any unresolved issues or concerns before the experiment is given a readiness certificate.
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